BLACK RIVER VALLEY FOUR WHEELER CLUB, INC
MEETING MINUTES
AUGUST 5, 2023

President Michael Leviker called the meeting to order at 9:02 am followed by the Pledge

Treasurer report
Gretchen stated that the current balance is $12432.67. Motion made to accept the
Treasurer report was made by Neil Pepper with a second by Charlie Root. All in favor.

Secretary report
Christina stated that we currently have 605 members which is 8 short of our total for
2022. Last year at this time we had 564 members. Motion by Neil Pepper to accept the
minutes from the July meeting with a second by Harold Keefer. All in favor. This month we
had 19 folks in attendance and 1 on Zoom.

Vice President
Michael M. was able to negotiate with our online store to get the club wholesale prices
And the club would be able to make 5 to 10% per item sold.

Old business
* Neil Pepper the Trail Ambassador stated that the county needs more signage. The maps
are not of much help if you don't know where you are.
* BOD and Officer insurance - price will be $704.00 annually and has $1M coverage. Needs
BOD approval.
*Donation box currently has $68.50
* Wounded Warrior ride will most likely not happen this year. Problem getting 80 machines
and insurance.
*Safety course has to be canceled due to low interest. Will look to try again next May.
*Banners - We will order the banners from the same company that we currently get our
decals and membership cards from. Their quote was $580 for 10 banners. JETT in
Boonville quoted $900.

New business
*Nancy Wrona (current member) ask for a donation from the club for the Brantingham
Snowmobile Club (Sno Mads). Motion made by Neil Pepper for a $40.00 donation of a
duffle bag with a second by Michael Mabunay.
*AED purchase - Larry Smith checked with Bob Mackenzie and he in favor of the idea but
stated that it needs to be compatible with surrounding area AED’s. Signage would need
to be placed directing folks to where it is located. Possible location is the Brantingham
Station General Store.
*Julie Smith asked about the planning of the annual picnic. No plans have been made yet.
*Mike L suggested we get a donation of hot dogs, rolls, soda and water and set a booth



up by the Drive-In and hand them out on Labor Day weekend.
The winner of the $50.00 giveaway to Boondocks was Michael Mabunay.
Next meeting will be September 2, 2023

Meeting was adjourned at 9:41am with a motion by Neil Pepper and a second by Kathy
Conibear.

Respectfully submitted
Christina Meagher
Secretary



